Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

P.O. Box 77, Summit Station, Ohio 43073

Meeting Minutes for February 28, 2017

Regular Meeting ( Licking Heights H.S. Media Center 

Officers and Directors Attending:




 

Officers: Tom Dunkle, Angie Kenyon, Susan Baird, Bev DeNune

Directors: Dan McDonnell, Christina Casto 
Guests: Steven Wood, Larry Fravel, and Bill Howard

President Tom Dunkle called the regular meeting to order at 6:42 pm.  

Secretary’s Report: M/S/P (Tom/Dan)

 President’s Report: 


No Report

Vice President’s Report: 

No Report

Treasurer’s Report: M/S/P
Account Balance- Review of activity showed our present account balance as $1,948.50 


Old Business:

· Filing Tax Return- Tom Dunkle reported that he has completed this task.

· Audit Team Report- Dan and Susan will meet with Bev this week to complete the audit that needs to be done for the 2016 tax year.

· LHHS Showcase Night- the LHHS Showcase night was previously held, and the alumni association was not present. Bev shared that she had attended on behalf of the LH Alumni Association the 1st year of the Showcase Night, and despite having a banner and pamphlets the night was not a huge success for the association.

· Facebook Page- It was discussed that the form for the reunion and membership is hard to locate and download. It was suggested that a link to the LHAlumni.com be put on the Facebook Page to alleviate those issues.  Cristina will look into the possibility of adding PayPal to the website which may allow people to pay for membership and reunion registration.

· Newsletter Articles:  Discussion centered on members writing articles that would be interesting to people who do not live in the area. Articles should be submitted to Tom by April 1st so that they can be printed and mailed with the Alumni Banquet Reunion form at the end of April.  The high school graphic arts department and their teacher Mike Windholtz will formulate the newsletter prior to the association having it printed.

· Reunion (Banquet):  The date for the reunion has been set for Saturday, June 10th.
The cost per person is $20 if registered prior to the reunion date. Cost is $25.00 at the door. The cost as we discussed, would be higher if we were forced to rent a party room and pay higher costs.
-The Alumni Association will once again take care of the deserts, appetizers and drinks.

New Business: 

· District Support Group Meeting: Tom shared with the association that the presidents from the LH Support groups will meet with Assistant Superintendent Bill Sternberg on March 8th to formulate a basic by-law template for all support groups. Groups will still be able to input their own information that is specific to their group, mission, etc. There was some discussion on this, but Tom will come back with learned information and share it with the association to see what may/may not apply to the Licking Heights Alumni Association By-Laws.

· Website Updates: All were asked to look at the LHAlumi.com site and give suggestions for “updating” it to Dan.
· Meeting Date: The date for the next meeting was changed from March 28th to March 21st. This is due to the schools being closed for Spring Break on March 28th.
 Committee Reports: none
Meeting was adjourned at 7:34 M/S/P (Susan/Angie) 

Next meeting will be 6:30 pm Tuesday, March 21, 2017 at the Licking Heights Media Center. 
Submitted by: Susan Baird, Secretary

